Rush Township Building Hometown, PA 18252

## Minutes of the Rush Township Board of Supervisors

A meeting was held at the Rush Township Municipal Building on January 3, 2022 at 7:00 PM. In attendance were: Chairman Shawn Gilbert, Vice Chairman Robert Leibensperger, Supervisor Jeaninne Motroni, Treasurer/Secretary Debbie DelFranco

Chairman Shawn Gilbert called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

**Police Report** – A Motion was made by Chairman Gilbert to approve the police report for the month of December, 2021. Vice Chairman Leibensperger approved; Chairman Gilbert seconded. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of the motion, motion carried.

Minutes of Previous Meeting - A motion was made by Chairman Gilbert to approve the previous meeting minutes of December, 2021. Vice Chairman Leibensperger approved; Chairman Gilbert seconded. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of the motion, motion carried.

**Treasurer's Report** – A motion was made by Chairman Gilbert to approve the treasurer's report as of December, 2021. Vice Chairman Leibensperger approved; Supervisor Motroni seconded. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of the motion, motion carried.

## Approval of current township and sewer bills thru January 2, 2022.

A motion was made by Chairman Gilbert to approve the current township and sewer bills thru January 2, 2022. Vice Chairman Leibensperger approved; Chairman Gilbert seconded. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of the motion, motion carried.

Approval of municipal reports (sewer, road, Arro, Prodesign) — A motion was made by Chairman Gilbert to approve the municipal reports for December, 2021. Vice Chairman Leibensperger approved; Chairman Gilbert seconded. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of the motion, motion carried.

Attorney's Business -

Old Business - None

**NEW BUSINESS** - None

1. Motion to adopt Resolution 2022-08 appointing an auditor to settle, adjust Rush Township and Hometown Fire Company accounts for fiscal year 2021. Vice-Chairman Leibensperger approved; Chairman Gilbert seconded. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of motion, motion carried.

- 2. An Executive session was held on December 16, 2021 to discuss property at 124 Mahanoy Avenue. Vice-Chairman Leibensperger approved; Chairman Gilbert seconded. Supervisor Motroni voted NO. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of motion, motion carried.
- 3. Motion to award demolition contract to Daniel Farber in the amount of \$19,900 for the property at 124 Mahanoy Avenue upon being vacated by tenants. Vice-Chairman Leibensperger approved; Chairman Gilbert seconded. Supervisor Motroni voted No. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of motion, motion carried.

PUBLIC COMMENT- Jim from the Times News asked about the hiring of a new Police Chief. Supervisors noted that they are still in the process.

3. SUPERVISORS COMMENT- Christmas Trees will be picked up on Friday, January 14, 2022.

Chairman Gilbert adjourned meeting at 7:45 PM PM

Attested/Transcribed by Deborah DelFranco, Secretary/Treasurer